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NOTICE OF ANNUAL STOCKHOLDERS MEETING OF WHEELER 
COOPERATIVE MERC. EQUITY UNION

To be held in the High School Cafeteria in St. Francis, Kansas, 
Wednesday, November 2, 2011. Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. with the 
meal following.

THE AGENDA:
Reading of the annual report.
Election of one director.
All other business that may lawfully come before the meeting.

To help us plan the amount of food needed for this year’s Annual 
Meeting we need your help. Please call 785-332-2281 with the num-
ber of guests attending. 

Robert Draper, Secretary	
R.S.V.P. 785-332-2281

Notice of annual 
stockholders meeting

Thursday, October 27, 2011	 bird city times 7

Don and Barbara
Krantz Benefit

Sunday, Oct. 30
Noon to 2 p.m.

At American Legion Hall 
in Bird City

Community Potluck

Sponsored by Thrivent for Lutheran and Friends
Thrivent will provide supplemental funds

hosted by 
St. John Lutheran Church

to help the Krantzes 
with medical expenses.
Concert throughout the 

potluck provided by 
“The Ransom Notes” 

Louisville, Co.

St. Francis 16th Annual Craft Show
Saturday, Nov. 5 • 10 a.m.-3 p.m. CT

HANDCRAFTED ITEMS OF ALL KINDS 
Silk Arrangements • Wood Items • Jewelry • Fall Arrangements • Honey 

• Handmade Lamps • Doll Cradles & Bedding • Quilts • Handmade Leather Items 
• Christmas Decorations • Crochet Items • Denim Jackets & Vests • Homemade Pies, 
Cookies, Dinner Rolls, Salsa  • Embroidery Items • Handmade Soap & Handbags • 

Leaded & Fused Glass Items •Original Oil Paintings •Pecans •Much Much More

Sponsored by the St. Francis Chamber of Commerce

Lunch Served 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. By the Pre School
PtA Book FAir on Site

For more information: Bonnie Zweygardt • 785-332-2569;
Tammy Grice: 785-332-2910; Chamber Office • 785-332-2961

or email: coc@cityofstfrancis.net

St. Francis Grade School • 307 E. Webster

•• Door Prizes throughout the Day ••
Specialty Vendor Booths:

•Premier Designs Jewelry •Pampered Chef
•Mary Kay Independent Beauty Consultants

Saturday, Oct. 29
10 a.m. - 3 p.m.

American Legion Hall, Bird City

Lunch will be available
Contact: 

Barb Gerdes
785-734-2421

Kid’s Craft Corner
For $5, your kids can have fun making 

their own crafts while you shop! 

Annual Holiday Craft Fair

OPEN HOUSE
 Scentsy Wickless & Flameless Candles 

& Blessings Unlimited, A Dayspring Christian Company 
SATURDAY, OCT. 29, 2011, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

NANCY SEMLER, 504 South Bird Avenue, Bird City, KS, 
785-734-2626. Stay faithful to home town consultant, come and see 

how many new WARMERS, all the way from FULL SIZE 
PREMIUM TO PLUGINS. Lots and lots of items just waiting 

for you, Come and buy locally. 
CASH & CARRY, CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED.

NET WRAP
Black Net, 63” x 5000 ft., $280
White Net, 67” x 7000 ft., $250

Limited Quantities on hand

YOST
FARM SUPPLYYFS East Highway 36 • P.O. Box 1080

St. Francis, KS 67756

Fairview Estates Retirement Community
Independent & Assisted Living

1630 Sewell Ave. • Colby, KS • (785) 462-2154

Pleasantly Surprised
The staff here are pleasant, friendly 
and  helpful. The other residents are 
wonderful and I have made many 
new friends. I like the activities and 
there is much that we can do.

Ardis Boersma

Windsong chorus
performs Sunday

Club ClipCouple exchange
wedding vows

Team finishes season
at sub-state tourney

Aubrey Leigh Kehlbeck and 
Brock Lewis Einspahr were mar-
ried June 11, 2011, at the First 
United Methodist Church in Hays, 
Kan. Reverend Morita Truman and 
Reverend Jerre Nolte officiated the 
ceremony.

Parents of the couple are Royce 
and Darci Kehlbeck, Bird City, and 
Kirk Einspahr, Edison, Neb., and 
Penny Lingg, Orleans, Neb.

Honored guests and grandparents 
of the couple were Dan and Dottie 
Stang, and Elaine Kehlbeck, all of 
St. Francis; Irene Kehlbeck, Colby; 
Virgil and Janis Einspahr, Orleans, 
and Trudi George and Dorothy 
Burd, Hastings, Neb.

Parents and grandparents were 
seated to the music “Hymne.”

The “Bridal Chorus” was played 
as Aubrey was escorted by her fa-
ther. The bride wore a white satin, 
strapless ball gown with a rhine-
stone embellished waistband and a 
ruffled organza skirt underlay. Her 
veil was fingertip length, embel-
lished with beads and sequins. She 
carried a bouquet of white roses, 
white orchids and white stephanotis 
with sprinkles of rhinestones.

Aubrey’s personal attendants 
were her aunts, Dawn Lauer and 
Deanna Kriegh.

Bridal attendants were Brittany 
Boggio, sister of the bride; Kristin 
Kleinschmidt and Kelsie Zeigler. 
They wore long black, strapless 
satin dresses with a side drape and 
rhinestone brooch at the waist. They 
carried smaller bouquets identical to 
the bride’s bouquet and walked in to 
“Canon in D.”

Addison Boggio, niece of the 
bride; and Aspen and Allisyn Sellin, 

nieces of the groom, were the flow-
er girls.

Groomsmen were Adam Zeigler, 
Craig Simon, and Nathan Einspahr, 
cousin of the groom. The groom 
and groomsmen were all dressed in 
black tuxedos with white shirts and 
silver vests.

Ring bearers were Aden Sellin, 
Jacob Rice, and Wyatt Rice, all 
nephews of the groom.

Ushers were Craig Boggio, 
brother-in-law of the bride and Ty-
ler Lauer, cousin of the bride.

The flower girls and ring bear-
ers were escorted by the ushers in 
a white wagon decorated with tulle 
and flowers.

Organist was Tom Meagher. He 
played “The Prayer” as the couple 
lit the unity candle.

Guest book attendant was Dan-
ielle Einspahr, sister of the groom.

Following the wedding, the cou-
ple was escorted with the bridal 
party in a black limo bus to the Fox 
Pavilion where everyone enjoyed a 
reception, dinner and dance.

The wedding cake was made by 
the bride’s mother. The cake was 
five round tiers covered in white, 
rolled fondant and decorated with 
black ribbon and rhinestone band-
ing. The cake was topped with a 
rhinestone “E.”

Aubrey and Brock honeymooned 
in Las Vegas.

Aubrey graduated in May from 
Fort Hays State University with 
a bachelor’s degree in Health and 
Human Performance and Brock 
will graduate in December with a 
bachelor’s degree in Technology 
Studies. They are currently making 
their home in Hays.

There will be music, jokes, 
skits and lots of laughing start-
ing at 4 p.m. on Sunday when 
the Windsong Chorus comes to 
the St. Francis high school audi-
torium.

The Windsong Chorus will be 
performing “North Pole Non-
sense,” which finds elves from 
all over the world converging on 
the North Pole for training to be-
come one of Santa’s elves. The 
show appeals to all ages, young 
and old alike. Children will es-
pecially like it, said Neala Car-
michael, a retired member of the 
chorus.

Windsong Chorus is a Sweet 
Adelines barbershop group 
which sings four-part harmony 
and rehearses weekly in Ster-
ling, Colo. Colleen Gardner and 
Carol Ross, both of St. Francis, 
have been members of this group 
for about 16 years. Mrs. Carmi-

chael, now of St. Francis, retired 
two years ago after directing the 
chorus for 30 years.

Some of the songs the audi-
ence will enjoy are: “Keeping 
Out of Mischief,” “It’s a Small 
World,” “Are You From Dixie,” 
“Baby Face,” “Candy Land,” 
“The Climb” and “Santa Claus 
Is Coming To Town.”

Mrs. Carmichael encourages 
everyone to get an early start on 
the Christmas spirit by attending 
the Windsong Chorus event.

Chapter U of P.E.O. is spon-
soring the concert. Tickets will 
be sold at the door. Children 8 
and younger will be admitted 
free when accompanied by an 
adult. Tickets to the Windsong 
Chorus concert are also avail-
able from any P.E.O. member 
as well as Ross Manufacturing, 
Bankwest, First National Bank 
and Western State Bank. 

Kanred
The Family, Community and 

Education - Kanred club met on 
Oct. 10 at the Bird City Senior 
Center. There were five members 
present: Dorthy Mast, Colleen 
Catic, LeeAnna Wendell, Treva 
Henry and Wanda Dowdy.

Treva gave the lesson which 
was entitled “Someone’s in the 
Supermarket..buying safe food. 
She began the lesson by remind-
ing us about the Rocky Ford can-
taloupe that were contaminated 
this year and what a scare that 
was to each of us who enjoy eat-
ing cantaloupe. One of the most 
important things that we can do 
each time we buy fresh fruits and 
vegetables is to wash them thor-
oughly, especially outside.

You can choose to buy foods 
that have been electronically 
pasteurized or irradiated.  This 
process reduces or eliminates 
disease-causing germs and keeps 
food nutritionally unchanged. 
Look for a green and white sym-
bol of irradiation when you’re 
shopping for safe foods. This 
symbol is known as “radura” 
and is used internationally. It is 
colored green on a white back-
ground, showing two leaves rest-
ing in a semicircle with a green 
dot above it.

Here are some basic things to 
remember for preparing foods 
safely”

• Wash hands thoroughly be-
fore and after touching meats, 
fresh vegetables and/or fruit.

• Clean kitchen counters regu-
larly with soap, bleach or an-
tibacterial agent, and always 

clean after meats have been on 
counter.

• Never use the same towel to 
wipe off counters as you use to 
dry dishes.

• Never put cooked hamburger 
on the same plate on which you 
had raw meat.

• Never use the same knife for 
meat and vegetables or fruit.

• Never use a knife to scrape 
small pieces of food from a cut-
ting board into a food dish you 
are preparing.

• Always store raw chicken 
and meat on the bottom shelf of 
the refrigerator.

• Always cook hamburger un-
til internal temperature is 160 
degrees.

• Always wash fruits and veg-
etables under running water 
before refrigerating or serving 
them.

• Always refrigerate cooked 
foods immediately after serv-
ing. Always refrigerate salads, 
especially those containing may-
onnaise, both before and after 
serving.

• You can help to prevent some-
one in your family from getting a 
food-borne illness if you always 
remember these tips.

The Kanred group also made a 
poster about Vitamin D to place 
in the senior center window. Vi-
tamin D is very important to all 
of us in keeping our bones and 
other parts of our body working 
correctly.

There are some articles at the 
senior center that you can pick 
up and read.

By Nathan Fiala
nfiala@nwkansas.com

Special thanks to Mary Anne 
Orten for taking stats throughout 
the season. Without her help, these 
articles could not be written.

The Cheylin volleyball team 
competed in the sub-state tourna-
ment on Saturday against Wheat-
land- Grinnell, narrowly losing 
that match 20-25 and 23-25, and 
winning against Golden Plains 
25-15, 24-26, 25-10. The ladies 
did not advance to State finals, 
but they did end the season with 
a win.

Against Wheatland-Grinnell, 

Allie Frisbie led the team with 11 
serves, Susannah Jones had ten, 
Stephanie Busse had seven and 
Forrest Burr, Shayla Hubbard and 
Dani Possamai had five serves 
apiece.

Versus Golden Plains, Frisbie 
had 16 serves, Possamai had 15, 
Burr and Busse had 12 each, Hub-
bard had 11 and Jones had seven.

Overall, I was very proud of the 
way the girls came ready to play 
last Saturday, Coach Cristi Anholz 
said. They finished the season re-
markably well – in both proficien-
cy and unity. No coach could ask 
for more.

FORREST BURR gets ready to serve the volleyball at a re-
cent game.                                         Times photo by Norma Martinez

Mr. and Mrs. Brock Einspahr
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